
 

 
Police Report – May 2016 

 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
In May we received 365 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes. 
 

Crime Alert 
 
Leicester Forest East service station continues to suffer from vehicle 
crime. at the location again targeting lorries parked overnight.  Traffic 
Officers continue to patrol the area overnight and the beat team have 
arranged crime awareness events with the management to try and make 
drivers more aware of the problem which will start in June. 
Historically in the Spring and Summer months garden ornaments and 
plants are targeted by criminals. Take down any registration numbers and 
descriptions of any person that you see stopping briefly in the street and 
paying attention to your neighbours address’.    
As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us 
on 101.  If you see an offence taking place use 999.  If you would like a 
visit from your beat team then please get in contact.  Details can be found 
at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing  
 

Anti-Social Behaviour  
 

An incident of road rage has been reported to us by Glenfield Parish 
Council.  When driving although other road users actions may appear 
inconsiderate or even dangerous it is important to just carry on with your 
journey and not engage with the driver rather than have an argument.  
More often than not road rage incidents involve a criminal offence.  Much 
better to avoid an escalation of poor driving to a criminal record.  If you 
think there are any further issues like a potrential drunk driver then call 
101 with your information. 
Dog Fouling has been reported to have caused some issues across the 
beat this month too.  It’s quite simple, if your responsible enough to have a 
dog then you’re responsible enough to clean up after it.  Blaby District 
Council, the Parish Councils and the Police all work together to reduce this 
problem.   Any information on anyone you see leaving dog mess behind 
would be warmly received by any of those organizations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Community Engagement 
 
Whilst conducting Speed Enforcement Patrols this month as part of the 
beat teams effort to continuously tackle the problem, as well as the ten 
verbal warnings and a driver being issued with a Traffic Offence Report 
(which will be sent on for a ticket/speed awareness course/Report to 
Court), the beat team, assisted by the Special Constabulary also 
intercepted a vehicle in Glenfield that was involved in drug dealing.  
Unfortunately the persons in the car made good their escape but a large 
quantity of cannabis was recovered following a call from a resident after 
seeing the drugs being hidden nearby.  Attempts to identify the suspects 
continue. 
We have been visiting Oakwood School and engaging with the children 
there teaching them about the Police, Councils and other services and 
how to access them.  These classes have been well received by the 
challenging children in the school which will hopefully allow them to help 
themselves out of many situations they may face in the future as well keep 
public services free for other jobs because they have the knowledge to 
help themselves. 
  

Next Months Street/Beat Meetings  

On Wednesday 15th June the local policing team will be attending the M1 
Services to speak to customers and motorists, offering tips and advice on crime 
prevention. 

Officers from Leicester Forest East Neighbourhood Team will be holding a beat 
surgery at LFE Library on Wednesday 29th June 2016 @ 10:00am 

 

News and Appeals 
 
Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your 
help. 
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals 
 


